

NLN-Designated Center of Excellence in Nursing Education

Chicago Campus

3700 West 103rd Street Chicago, IL 60655 Telephone: (773) 298-3700 Fax: (773) 298-3704

www.sxu.edu January 8, 2018

Dear Parents,

We are excited to let you know about a partnership with the Saint Xavier University School of Nursing Family Nurse Practitioner (FNP) program. Beginning January 9th, the FNP students and faculty will be operating a clinic at Saint John Fisher from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday through Friday. The clinic is in the music and arts building.

The FNP students are Registered Nurses completing pediatric clinical hours required for their Master's degree program. The students will be supervised on-site by Dr. Laura Tucco and Dr. Christine Beck; both are experienced, board certified Family Nurse Practitioners.

If your child is sent to the clinic due to illness or injury, an evaluation and appropriate physical exam for your child's problem will be completed. We will contact you as per the instructions on the health form you provided at the beginning of the academic year. We will let you know how your child is doing as well as recommendations for ongoing care. If your child needs to leave school, he/she can stay in the clinic until you arrive. The old convent entrance is right next to the clinic and the closest entrance to access the clinic. Please knock on the door and we will let you in.

If your child requires a pre-school, sixth grade, high school physical or sports physical, we can complete these at the clinic. Your child can come to the clinic during the school day for these physicals; please send a note with your child to school so the teacher is aware of the type of physical needed. We will provide the appropriate completed physical form. There is no charge for physicals, illness or injury care we provide at the school clinic.

We welcome you to stop by the clinic any time. Please don't hesitate to let us know if you have questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Sister Jean McGrath Principal Saint John Fisher School Dr. Laura Tucco

Saint Xavier FNP Program Director